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§ 5723. Packages, marks, labels, and notices 

(a) Packages 
All tobacco products and cigarette papers and tubes shall, before removal, be put
up in such packages as the Secretary shall by regulation prescribe. 
(b) Marks, labels, and notices 
Every package of tobacco products or cigarette papers or tubes shall, before 
removal, bear the marks, labels, and notices if any, that the Secretary by 
regulation prescribes. 
(c) Lottery features 
No certificate, coupon, or other device purporting to be or to represent a ticket, 
chance, share, or an interest in, or dependent on, the event of a lottery shall be 
contained in, attached to, or stamped, marked, written, or printed on any package
of tobacco products or cigarette papers or tubes. 
(d) Indecent or immoral material prohibited 
No indecent or immoral picture, print, or representation shall be contained in, 
attached to, or stamped, marked, written, or printed on any package of tobacco 
products or cigarette papers or tubes. 
(e) Exceptions 
Tobacco products furnished by manufacturers of such products for use or 
consumption by their employees, or for experimental purposes, and tobacco 
products and cigarette papers and tubes transferred to the bonded premises of 
another manufacturer or export warehouse proprietor or released in bond from 
customs custody for deliver to a manufacturer of tobacco products or cigarette 
papers and tubes, may be exempted from subsection (a) and (b) in accordance 
with such regulations as the Secretary shall prescribe.

§ 5741. Records to be maintained 

Every manufacturer of tobacco products or cigarette papers and tubes, every 
importer, and every export warehouse proprietor shall keep such records in such 
manner as the Secretary shall by regulation prescribe. The records required 
under this section shall be available for inspection by any internal revenue officer 
during business hours.



§ 40.181   General.

Every manufacturer of tobacco products must keep records of his operations and
transactions which shall reflect, for each day, the information specified in 
§§40.182 and 40.183. For this purpose day shall mean calendar day, except that 
the appropriate TTB officer may, upon application of the manufacturer by letter, 
in duplicate, authorize as such day for a factory a 24-hour cycle of operation 
other than the calendar day. A day once so established as other than the 
calendar day may be changed only by another application approved by the 
appropriate TTB officer. No specific form is required. The manufacturer may use 
commercial records from which the required information may be readily 
ascertained for this purpose. The manufacturer shall keep the auxiliary and 
supplemental records from which such records are compiled and shall keep 
supporting records, as specified in §§40.184 and 40.186, of tobacco products 
removed subject to tax and transferred in bond. Except as provided in §§40.184 
and 40.186, the entries in the commercial records so maintained or kept shall be 
made not later than the close of the next business day following the day on which
the transaction(s) occurred. As used in this section the term business day shall 
mean any day other than Saturday, Sunday, a legal holiday in the District of 
Columbia, or a statewide legal holiday in the State wherein the factory to which 
the records relate is located.

(72 Stat. 1423, as amended; 26 U.S.C. 5741)

[T.D. ATF–424, 64 FR 71931, Dec. 22, 1999]

§ 40.182   Record of tobacco.

The record of a manufacturer of tobacco products shall show the date and total 
quantity in pounds, of all tobacco other than tobacco products:

(a) Received (including tobacco resulting from reduction of cigars and cigarettes, 
and unpackaging of smokeless tobacco, pipe tobacco and roll-your-own 
tobacco), together with the name and address of the person from whom 
received;

(b) Shipped or delivered, together with the name and address of the person to 
whom shipped or delivered;

(c) Lost; and

(d) Destroyed.



(Approved by the Office of Management and Budget under control number 1513–
0068) 

[T.D. 6871, 31 FR 35, Jan. 4, 1966. Redesignated at 40 FR 16835, Apr. 15, 
1975, and amended by T.D. ATF–172, 49 FR 14943, Apr. 16, 1984; T.D. ATF–
232, 51 FR 28081, Aug. 5, 1986; T.D. ATF–243, 51 FR 43194, Dec. 1, 1986; 
T.D. ATF–289, 54 FR 48840, Nov. 27, 1989; T.D. ATF–424, 64 FR 71931, Dec. 
22, 1999]

§ 40.183   Record of tobacco products.

The record of a manufacturer of tobacco products shall show the date and total 
quantities of all tobacco products, by kind (small cigars-large cigars; small 
cigarettes-large cigarettes; chewing tobacco-snuff; pipe tobacco; roll-your-own 
tobacco):

(a) Manufactured;

(b) Received in bond by—

(1) Transfer from other factories,

(2) Release from customs custody,

(3) Transfer from export warehouses, and

(4) Transfer from foreign trade zone;

(c) Received by return to bond;

(d) Disclosed as an overage by inventory; 

(e) Removed subject to tax (itemize large cigars by sale price in accordance with 
§40.22, except cigars that cost more than $235.294 may optionally be shown as 
if the price were $236 per thousand);

(f) Removed, in bond, for—

(1) Export,

(2) Transfer to export warehouses,

(3) Transfer to other factories,

(4) Transfer to a foreign trade zone



(5) Use of the United States, and

(6) Experimental purposes off factory premises;

(g) Otherwise disposed of, without determination of tax, by—

(1) Consumption by employees on factory premises,

(2) Consumption by employees off factory premises, together with the number of 
employees to whom furnished,

(3) Use for experimental purposes on factory premises,

(4) Loss,

(5) Destruction, and

(6) Reduction to materials;

(h) Disclosed as a shortage by inventory; and

(i) On which the tax has been determined and which are—

(1) Received, and

(2) Disposed of. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and Budget under control number 1513–
0068) 

[T.D. ATF–421, 64 FR 71923, Dec. 22, 1999, as amended by T.D. ATF–424, 64 
FR 71931, Dec. 22, 1999; T.D. ATF–420, 64 FR 71940, Dec. 22, 1999]

§ 40.184   Record of removals subject to tax.

(a) Requirement. Every manufacturer of tobacco products must keep a record of 
tobacco products removed from the factory subject to tax. The manufacturer 
must make entries in this record at the time of removal. The record for each 
removal must show:

(1) The date of removal,

(2) The name and address of the person to whom shipped or delivered,

(3) The kind and quantity of tobacco products removed, and



(4) For large cigars, show the sale price (If the sale price is more than $235.294 
per thousand, you may place a note to that effect in the record instead of the 
actual price).

(b) Exceptions. (1) The record of removal may consist of the manufacturer's 
commercial documents, such as copies of invoices, rather than records prepared
expressly to meet the requirements of this section. If commercial documents are 
used, they must be kept at the factory, contain all the details required by this 
section, and be clear and accurate. Commercial documents that do not show 
specifically the tax classification of tobacco products (including sale price of large
cigars) are still acceptable if they contain adequate information for an appropriate
TTB officer to readily ascertain the applicable tax.

(2) Where tobacco products are delivered within the factory directly to the 
consumer, the record need not show the name and address of the consumer.

(Sec. 2128(c), Pub. L. 94–455, 90 Stat. 1921 (26 U.S.C. 5741))

[T.D. ATF–420, 64 FR 71941, Dec. 22, 1999]

§ 40.185   Retention of records.

All records required to be kept under this part, including copies of authorizations, 
claims, inventories, notices, reports, returns and schedules, shall be retained by 
the manufacturer for three years following the close of the calendar year in which
filed or made, or in the case of an authorization, for three years following the 
close of the calendar year in which the operation under such authorization is 
concluded. Such records shall be kept in the factory or a place convenient 
thereto, and shall be made available for inspection by any appropriate TTB 
officer upon his request.

(72 Stat. 1423; 26 U.S.C. 5741)

§ 40.186   Record in support of transfers in bond.

Every manufacturer of tobacco products shall keep a supporting record of 
tobacco products transferred in bond to or received in bond from other factories, 
and shall make the entries therein at the time of each receipt or removal of such 
products. Such supporting records shall show the date of receipt or removal, the 
name of the manufacturer and address of the factory from which received or to 
which removed or the permit number of such factory, and the kind and quantity of
tobacco products. Where the manufacturer keeps, at the factory, copies of 
invoices or other commercial records containing the information required as to 
each receipt and removal, in such orderly manner that the information may be 
readily ascertained therefrom, such copies will be considered the supporting 
record required by this section.



(Approved by the Office of Management and Budget under control number 1513–
0068) 

(72 Stat. 1423, as amended; 26 U.S.C. 5741)

[T.D. 6871, 31 FR 35, Jan. 4, 1966. Redesignated at 40 FR 16835, Apr. 15, 
1975, and amended by T.D. ATF–172, 49 FR 14943, Apr. 16, 1984; T.D. ATF–
232, 51 FR 28081, Aug. 5, 1986; T.D. ATF–243, 51 FR 43194, Dec. 1, 1986]

§ 40.201   Inventories.

Every manufacturer of tobacco products shall make true and accurate inventories
on Form 5210.9, which inventories shall include all tobacco products and tobacco
on hand required to be accounted for in the records kept under this part. The 
manufacturer shall make such an inventory at the time of commencing business, 
which shall be the effective date of the permit issued upon original qualification 
under this part; at the time of transferring ownership; at the time of changing the 
location of his factory to a different region; at the time of concluding business; 
and at such other time as any appropriate TTB officer may require. Each 
inventory shall be prepared in duplicate, and shall be subject to verification by an 
appropriate TTB officer. The original of each such inventory shall be submitted to
the appropriate TTB officer, and the duplicate shall be retained by the 
manufacturer.

(Approved by the Office of Management and Budget under control number 1513–
0068) 

(72 Stat. 1422, 1423, as amended; 26 U.S.C. 5721, 5741)

[T.D. 6871, 31 FR 35, Jan. 4, 1966. Redesignated at 40 FR 16835, Apr. 15, 
1975, and amended by T.D. ATF–172, 49 FR 14943, Apr. 16, 1984; T.D. ATF–
232, 51 FR 28081, Aug. 5, 1986; T.D. ATF–243, 51 FR 43194, Dec. 1, 1986; 
T.D. ATF–424, 64 FR 71931, Dec. 22, 1999]

§ 40.212  Mark.

    Every package of tobacco products packaged in a domestic factory shall, 
before removal subject to tax, have adequately imprinted thereon, or on a label 
securely affixed thereto, a mark as specified in this section. The mark may 
consist of the name of the manufacturer removing the product subject to tax and 
the location (by city and State) of the factory from which the products are to be so
removed, or may consist of the permit number of the factory from which the 
products are to be so removed. (Any trade name of the manufacturer approved 
as provided in Sec.  40.65 may be used in the mark as the name of the 
manufacturer.) As an alternative, where tobacco products are packaged and 
removed subject to tax by the same manufacturer, either at the same or different 



factories, the mark may consist of the name of such manufacturer if the factory 
where packaged is identified on or in the package by a means approved by the 
appropriate TTB officer. Before using the alternative, the manufacturer shall 
notify the appropriate TTB officer in writing of the name to be used as the name 
of the manufacturer and the means to be used for identifying the factory where 
packaged. If approved by him the appropriate TTB officer shall return approved 
copies of the notice to the manufacturer. A copy of the approved notice shall be 
retained as part of the factory records at each of the factories operated by the 
manufacturer.

(72 Stat. 1422; 26 U.S.C. 5723)

[T.D. 6871, 31 FR 36, Jan. 4, 1966. Redesignated at 40 FR 16835, Apr. 15, 
1975; T.D. ATF-232, 51 FR 28081, Aug. 5, 1986; T.D. ATF-243, 52 FR 43194, 
Dec. 1, 1986]

§ 40.213  Tobacco products labeled for export.

    Tobacco products labeled for export are ineligible for removal from the factory 
and distribution into the domestic U.S. market. Such products may only be sold, 
transferred or delivered onto the domestic U.S. market by a manufacturer of 
tobacco products after repackaging of the product. For the purposes of this 
section, ``repackaging'' shall mean the removal of the tobacco product from its 
original package bearing the export marks and placement of the product in a new
package.  The new packages, marks and notices must conform to the 
requirements of this subpart.

[T.D. ATF-421, 64 FR 71924, Dec. 22, 1999]

§ 40.214   Notice for cigars.

Before removal subject to tax, every package of cigars shall have adequately 
imprinted on it, or on a label securely affixed to it—

(a) The designation “cigars”;

(b) The quantity of cigars contained in the package; and

(c) For small cigars, the classification of the product for tax purposes (i.e., either 
“small” or “little”).

(Sec. 202, Pub. L. 85–859, 72 Stat. 1422 (26 U.S.C. 5723))

[T.D. ATF–80, 46 FR 18310, Mar. 24, 1981]



§ 40.215   Notice for cigarettes.

Every package of cigarettes shall, before removal subject to tax, have adequately
imprinted thereon, or on a label securely affixed thereto, the designation 
“cigarettes”, the quantity of such product contained therein, and the classification 
for tax purposes, i.e., for small cigarettes, either “small” or “Class A”, and for 
large cigarettes, either “large” or “Class B”.

(72 Stat. 1422; 26 U.S.C. 5723) 

§ 40.216   Notice for smokeless tobacco.

(a) Product designation. Every package of chewing tobacco or snuff shall, before 
removal subject to tax, have adequately imprinted thereon, or on a label securely
affixed thereto, the designation “chewing tobacco” or “snuff.” As an alternative, 
packages of chewing tobacco may be designated “Tax Class C”, and packages 
of snuff may be designated “Tax Class M”.

(b) Product weight. Every package of chewing tobacco or snuff shall, before 
removal subject to tax, have adequately imprinted thereon, or on a label securely
affixed thereto, a clear statement of the actual pounds and ounces of the product 
contained therein. As an alternative, the shipping cases containing packages of 
chewing tobacco or snuff may, before removal, have adequately imprinted 
thereon, or on a label securely affixed thereto, a clear statement, in pounds and 
ounces, of the total weight of the product, the tax class of the product, and the 
total number of the packages of product contained therein.

(Approved by the Office of Management and Budget under control number 1513–
0091) 

(Sec. 202, Pub. L. 85–859, 72 Stat. 1422 (26 U.S.C. 5723))

[T.D. ATF–243, 51 FR 43194, Dec. 1, 1986, as amended by T.D. ATF–446, 66 
FR 16602, Mar. 27, 2001] 

§ 40.217  Repackaging.

    Where a manufacturer of tobacco products desires to repackage, outside the 
factory, tobacco products on which the tax has been determined or which were 
removed for a tax-exempt purpose or transferred in bond to an export 
warehouse, or to repackage tax determined tobacco products in the factory, he 
shall make application for authorization to do so, in duplicate, to the appropriate 
TTB officer. The application shall set forth the location and the number of 
packages, a description of the contents, the tax status of the tobacco products 
the reason for wanting to repackage the products (e.g., packages soiled, 
damaged, or otherwise in a condition making the product unsalable), and a 



description of the package to be used for repackaging. The packages to be used 
must comply with the package, mark, and notice provisions of this chapter 
applicable to the tobacco products being repackaged. The operations authorized 
under this section are limited solely to repackaging for good cause by a 
manufacturer, pursuant to an approved application, of the specified tobacco 
products in the described packages, and do not include any manufacturing 
processes. If the appropriate TTB officer approves the application, he may assign
an appropriate TTB officer to supervise the repackaging or he may authorize the 
manufacturer to repackage the products without supervision by so stating on a 
copy of the application returned to the manufacturer. Where the manufacturer is 
authorized to repackage he shall record the date of repackaging on the approved
application and retain it as part of his records.

(72 Stat. 1422; 26 U.S.C. 5723)

[T.D. 6871, 31 FR 36, Jan. 4, 1966. Redesignated at 40 FR 16835, Apr. 15, 
1975, and amended by T.D. ATF-232, 51 FR 28082, Aug. 5, 1986; T.D. ATF-
243, 51 FR 43194, Dec. 1, 1986]

§ 41.72   Notice for smokeless tobacco.

(a) Product designation. Every package of chewing tobacco or snuff shall, before 
removal subject to internal revenue tax, have adequately imprinted thereon, or on
a label securely affixed thereto, the designation “chewing tobacco” or “snuff.” As 
an alternative, packages of chewing tobacco may be designated “Tax Class C,” 
and packages of snuff may be designated “Tax Class M.”

(b) Product weight. Every package of chewing tobacco or snuff shall, before 
removal subject to internal revenue tax, have adequately imprinted thereon, or on
a label securely affixed thereto, a clear statement of the actual pounds and 
ounces of the product contained therein. As an alternative, the shipping cases 
containing packages of chewing tobacco or snuff may, before removal, have 
adequately imprinted thereon, or on a label securely affixed thereto, a clear 
statement, in pounds and ounces, of the total weight of the product, the tax class 
of the product, and the total number of the packages of product contained 
therein.

(Approved by the Office of Management and Budget under control number 1513–
0091) 

(Sec. 202, Pub. L. 85–859, 72 Stat. 1422 (26 U.S.C. 5723)) 

[T.D. ATF–243, 51 FR 43194, Dec. 1, 1986, as amended by T.D. ATF–446, 66 
FR 16602, Mar. 27, 2001] 

§ 41.72a   Notice for pipe tobacco.



(a) Product designation. Every package of pipe tobacco shall, before removal 
subject to internal revenue tax, have adequately imprinted thereon, or on a label 
securely fixed thereto, the designation “pipe tobacco.” As an alternative, 
packages of pipe tobacco may be designated “Tax Class L.”

(b) Product weight. Every package of pipe tobacco shall, before removal subject 
to internal revenue tax, have adequately imprinted thereon, or on a label securely
affixed thereto, a clear statement of the actual pounds and ounces of the product 
contained therein.

[T.D. ATF–289, 54 FR 48841, Nov. 27, 1989. Redesignated by T.D. ATF–381, 61
FR 37004, July 16, 1996] 

§ 41.72b   Notice for roll-your-own tobacco.

(a) Product designation. Before removal subject to tax, roll-your-own tobacco 
must have adequately imprinted on, or on a label securely affixed to, the 
package, the designation “roll-your-own tobacco” or “cigarette tobacco” or “Tax 
Class J.” 

(b) Product weight. Before removal subject to tax, roll-your-own tobacco must 
have a clear statement of the actual weight in pounds and ounces of the product 
in the package. This statement must be adequately imprinted on, or on a label 
securely affixed to, the package. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and Budget under control number 1513–
0091) 

[T.D. ATF–429, 65 FR 57547, Sept. 25, 2000] 

§ 41.72c   Package use-up rule.

(a) An importer must have used such packaging for roll-your-own tobacco before 
January 1, 2000. 

(b) An importer of roll-your-own tobacco may continue to place roll-your-own 
tobacco in packages that do not meet the marking requirements of §41.72b(b) 
until April 1, 2000.

(c) An importer of roll-your-own tobacco may continue to place roll-your-own 
tobacco in packages that do not meet the requirements of §41.72b(a) until 
October 1, 2000. 

[T.D. ATF–427, 65 FR 40051, June 29, 2000. Redesignated and amended by 
T.D. TTB–16, 69 FR 52424, 52425, Aug. 26, 2004] 



§ 41.73   Notice for cigars.

Before removal subject to internal revenue tax, every package of cigars, except 
as provided in §41.75, shall have adequately imprinted on it, or on a label 
securely affixed to it—

(a) The designation “cigars”;

(b) The quantity of cigars contained in the package; and

(c) For small cigars, the classification of the product for tax purposes (i.e., either 
“small” or “little”).

(Sec. 202, Pub. L. 85–859, 72 Stat. 1422 (26 U.S.C. 5723))

[T.D. ATF–80, 46 FR 18310, Mar. 24, 1981. Redesignated and amended by T.D. 
TTB–16, 69 FR 52424, 52425, Aug. 26, 2004]

§ 41.74   Notice for cigarettes.

Every package of cigarettes, except as provided in §41.75, shall, before removal 
subject to internal revenue tax, have adequately imprinted thereon, or on a label 
securely affixed thereto, the designation “cigarettes”, the quantity of such product
contained therein; and the classification for tax purposes, i.e., for small cigarettes
either “small” or “Class A”, and for large cigarettes, either “large” or “Class B”.

(72 Stat. 1422; 26 U.S.C. 5723)

[26 FR 8192, Aug. 31, 1961. Redesignated at 40 FR 16835, Apr. 15, 1975, 
further redesignated and amended by T.D. TTB–16, 69 FR 52424, 52425, Aug. 
26, 2004] 

§ 45.42  Mark.

    Every package of tobacco products shall before removal from the 
factory under this part, have adequately imprinted thereon, or on a 
label securely affixed thereto, a mark as specified in this section. The mark may 
consist of the name of the manufacturer removing the product and the location 
(by city and State) of the factory from which the products are to be so removed, 
or may consist of the permit number of the factory from which the products are to
be so removed. (Any trade name of the manufacturer approved as provided in 
Sec.  40.65 of this chapter may be used in the mark as the name of the 
manufacturer.) As an alternative, where tobacco products are both packaged and
removed by the same manufacturer, either at the same or different factories, the 
mark may consist of the name of such manufacturer if the factory where 
packaged is identified on or in the package by a means approved by the 



appropriate TTB officer. Before using the alternative, the manufacturer shall 
notify the appropriate TTB officer in writing of the name to be used as the name 
of the manufacturer and the means to be used for identifying the factory where 
packaged. If approved by him the appropriate TTB officer shall return approved 
copies of the notice to the manufacturer. A copy of the approved notice shall be 
retained as part of the factory records at each of the factories operated by the 
manufacturer.

(72 Stat. 1422; 26 U.S.C. 5723)

[T.D. 6871, 31 FR 58, Jan. 4, 1966. Redesignated at 40 FR 16835, Apr. 15, 1975
and amended by T.D. ATF-232, 51 FR 28090, Aug. 5, 1986; T.D. ATF-243, 51 
FR 43194, Dec. 1, 1986; T.D. ATF-472, 67 FR 8880, Feb. 27, 2002]

§ 45.43   Notice for smokeless tobacco.

(a) Product designation. Every package of chewing tobacco or snuff shall, before 
removal under this part, have adequately imprinted thereon, or on a label 
securely affixed thereto, the designation “chewing tobacco” or “snuff.” As an 
alternative, packages of chewing tobacco may be designated “Tax Class C,” and 
packages of snuff may be designated “Tax Class M.”

(b) Product weight. Every package of chewing tobacco or snuff shall, before 
removal under this part, have adequately imprinted thereon, or on a label 
securely affixed thereto, a clear statement of the actual pounds and ounces of 
the product contained therein. As an alternative, the shipping cases containing 
packages of chewing tobacco or snuff may, before removal, have adequately 
imprinted thereon, or on a label securely affixed thereto, a clear statement, in 
pounds and ounces, of the total weight of the product, the tax class of the 
product, and the total number of the packages of product contained therein.

(Approved by the Office of Management and Budget under control number 1513–
0091) 

(Sec. 202, Pub. L. 85–859, 72 Stat. 1422 (26 U.S.C. 5723))

[T.D. ATF–232, 51 FR 28090, Aug. 5, 1986; T.D. ATF–243, 51 FR 43194, Dec. 
1, 1986; T.D. ATF–469, 66 FR 56758, Nov. 13, 2001]

§ 45.44   Notice for cigars.

Before removal under this part, every package of cigars shall have adequately 
imprinted on it, or on a label securely affixed to it—

(a) The designation “cigars”;



(b) The quantity of cigars contained in the package; and

(c) For small cigars, the classification of the product for tax purposes (i.e., either 
“small” or “little”).

(Sec. 202, Pub. L. 85–859, 72 Stat. 1422 (26 U.S.C. 5723))

[T.D. ATF–80, 46 FR 18312, Mar. 24, 1981]

§ 45.45   Notice for cigarettes.

Every package of cigarettes shall, before removal under this part, have 
adequately imprinted thereon, or on a label securely affixed thereto, the 
designation “cigarettes”, the quantity of such product contained therein, and the 
classification for tax purposes, i.e., for small cigarettes, either “small” or “Class 
A”, and for large cigarettes, either “large” or “Class B”.

(72 Stat. 1422; 26 U.S.C. 5723)

[27 FR 4478, May 10, 1962. Redesignated at 40 FR 16835, Apr. 15, 1975]

§ 45.46  Tax-exempt label.
    Except in the case of articles described in Sec.  45.31(a)(3), every package of 
tobacco products, and cigarette papers and tubes removed under this part shall 
have the words ``Tax-Exempt. For Use of U.S. Not To Be Sold.'' adequately 
imprinted on the package or on a label securely affixed thereto.

(72 Stat. 1422; 26 U.S.C. 5723)

[T.D. 6871, 31 FR 58, Jan. 4, 1966. Redesignated at 40 FR 16835, Apr. 15, 
1975; and amended by T.D. ATF-232, 51 FR 28090, Aug. 5, 1986; T.D. ATF-
243, 51 FR 43194, Dec. 1, 1986; T.D. TTB-26, 70 FR 19890, Apr. 15, 2005]
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